Fremont Township Minutes
July 8, 2010

The regular meeting for the Fremont Township Board of Trustees was held on July 8, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. at the
Fremont Twp. Hall. Board members present: H. Wymore, J. Meyer, I. Barrons and J. Welke. Absent: A. Holbrook
.Guests: 6

MINUTES:
Without objection or correction the June 3, 2010, minutes were approved. Motion made by J. Welke, seconded by J.
Meyer. Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
There were no comments from the guests.

CLERK REPORT:

Clerk was absent. Minutes were taken by I. Barrons. The election workers for the August Primary were approved by
Wymore and Meyers. Propane gas costs for the Township Hall for one year were $1,648.74 for 839 gallons. From
4/1/2010 - 7/2/2010, 221 gallons were used at a cost of $433.23. J. Welke stated that the board should look into getting a
prepaid price for the year.

TREASURER REPORT:

A parcel on 5705 Leix road will be going up for Tax Auction. The Township may buy the property first for $3270. The
board is not interested. A General CD for $6,044 will mature on 7/22/2010. A motion to renew it was made by J. Welke
and seconded by I. Barrons. Motion Carried. Treasurer balance was $64,620.83 as of June 30, 2010. Motion to accept
treasurer report was made by I. Barrons and seconded by J. Welke. Motion carried.

SUPERVISOR REPORT:

Cemetery: Sold one lot for $300.00.

Tuscola County: There is a program to collect tires. It will be paid for with Mosquito Abatement monies. A truck will be
parked at each participating township. Seven tires per vehicle will be accepted with no charge to the residents or the
township. This will be a one-time deal per each township. The township will need to provide the labor for checking
residency and for loading and stacking the tires on the truck. Any Tuscola County resident may go to any township with
seven tires. A motion to sign Fremont Township up for this county proposal for tire disposal was made by J. Welke and
seconded by I. Barrons. Motion carried.

Sheriff’s Dept.Road Patrol Fact Sheet: Millage in August will be for a renewal, not an increase.

Roads: The gravel is being processed for use on O’Brien road. S. Thornton is about half way done.

Planning and Zoning Julie asked about the variance on Snover Road. H. Wymore stated that J. Fox was given the
variance. A meeting was held with Bishop about two issues. Bishop stated that the township should have a “Dangerous
Building Ordinance”.

ITC has invited township officials to a meeting on Wind Farms. The township will invite ITC to a township meeting to
discuss their issues.

NEW BUSINESS:

H. Wymore discussed an article from the newspaper about several townships having millage elections to get monies to
pay for roads. J. Meyers stated that Fremont Township has one of the lowest millages in the county.

H, Wymore and K.Bragg will attend a workshop on Ordinances on 7/15/2010 in Frankenmuth.

BILLS:
Motion to pay the bills was made by I. Barrons and seconded by J. Meyers. Motion Carried.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:50P.M.

All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz Road (M-
24) at 7:00 p.m. All public is welcome to attend.

Ida Barrons, Fremont Township Trustee



